

# PARENTS AND CITIZENS ASSOCIATION VERESDALE SCRUB STATE SCHOOL

Veresdale Scrub School Rd, Veresdale 4285 School Ph: 07 55431227 Fax: 07 55432226

President: Melinda Cash Vice-President: John Holland Secretary: Sandy Millar Treasurer: Lisa Plotzki

# P&C Newsletter - May 2015

## P&C Meeting

Thank you to all the people who attended the last meeting. The P&C meetings are usually held on the 2<sup>nd</sup> Monday of every month at 6.45pm in the Office. As the weather gets a little cooler it has been decided to hold the next meeting in the afternoon. It is scheduled for Monday the 13<sup>th</sup> July 2015 at 3.30pm in the Library. All parents are welcome to attend. Children are welcome, but not supervised. We are always looking for new people to join. Please know you can place any ideas, suggestions or issues you have into the P&C box at the Office. This can be done anonymously or you can leave your name.

## **Fundraising**

We would like to thank everyone who has supported the P&C so far this year. It is unfortunate to mention that we are not receiving the amount of support we were for our raffles. Please keep in mind you don't have to buy all the tickets and you can sell to people outside of the school. We usually send almost 80 books home to families and are only having 25 - 30 books returned. Being a small school government funding is limited, all funds raised by the P&C go into buying much needed computer/school equipment for the children.

## Fun Day

Please note the Family Fun Day will now be run every 2 years. The P&C look forward to putting on a bigger and better Fun Day in 2016.

## **Chocolate Drive**

Once again, the P&C will be running the Chocolate Drive. In past years this has been one of our biggest fundraisers. With the support of families, the drive has the potential to make over \$3,000. If you can take a box home to sell please return the pledge form to your class teacher as soon as possible.

#### Disco

The P&C will be holding a disco on Friday 19<sup>th</sup> June from 5-8pm. Food, drinks and snacks will be available. Come and get your groove on and have a great time supporting your school.

## Uniform Shop

The uniform shop is open on Friday mornings 8.30-9am. If you need to place an order on other days, please leave your order in the uniform box in the office along with payment and your mobile number. We will let you know when the order has been filled and is ready for pick up. As the days become cooler please remember it is compulsory to wear a Veresdale School Jumper. Please see the Uniform Shop to purchase one if you haven't already.

## Tuckshop

Tuckshop is open each Friday first break. Please give your order to the tuckshop on Friday morning with student's name clearly marked on a brown paper bag. Treat day has now resumed on Tuesday's. The Tuckshop has been relocated from the Hall to the Tuckshop/Library building.

## Student Banking

If you are interested in your child saving their pocket money and would like to open a Dollarmite account, please see Sandy on Friday mornings at the hall. It's easy to get started! The school receives \$5 for each new account opened and 5% commission from each deposit. Not to mention your child making bonus interest on all of their deposits!

#### Playgroup:

The playgroup is run in the Hall on Tuesday mornings from 9am. For any further queries please see Sue Goeldner.

# **Regular Reminders:**

- Student banking is Friday.
- Next P&C meeting: 13<sup>th</sup> July, 2015 @ 3.30pm in the Library.

Cheers, P&C Executives - 2015